2/2/22, 3:36 PM La Salle High School Mail - Lancer's Latest - school news 2/2/22

Shannon Memory <smemory@lasallehs.net>

Lancer's Latest - school news 2/2/22
1 message

La Salle High School <marketing@lasallehs.net> Wed, Feb 2, 2022 at 2:59 PM

Reply-To: La Salle High School <marketing@lasallehs.net>
To: smemory@lasallehs.net

Lancer's Larest

weekly school newsletter

Weather communication for Thursday morning

Mr. Marshall will connect with Mike Hausfeld around 5:00 a.m. on Thursday, February 3, 2022, to determine road and parking lot conditions. Mr.
Marshall will then make a decision and the decision will be communicated with staff, students and parents by 5:30 a.m by text, email and social media.
There are three potential options:

e regular start time

e 2-hour delay
e closed

3 Marshall's Minute

Marshall's Minute - 2/2
Be sure to check out our latest Marshall's Minute on social media. Mr. Marshall speaks with Angie Frigge and Jeff Weierman about the different things
we have going on at school regarding faith formation! # LJIOH
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Catholic Schools Week - 1/31 - 2/4

We have been celebrating Catholic Schools week all week! Be sure and check social media for pictures of our students and staff dressed in different
themes each day. We will continue our school-wide service project, collecting personal care items for St. Vincent de Paul and our annual penny wars,
donating monies raised to the Leukemia and Lymphoma Society. Students are encouraged to bring in toiletry items to donate and coins for the penny
wars. So far, students have donated $1,506.60 and 1,004 in personal care items through Wednesday. Items will be collected each morning in the
courtyard lobby from 7:00 - 7:55 am. Due to student donations, we have earned the day off for Super Bowl Monday, February 14, 2022!
Freshmen are lacking in Lancer Day Games participation, students can sign-up outside of room 311. If school is closed due to weather, donations will
still be accepted on Monday and Tuesday.

If your student chooses not to participate in the theme day, he must be in his regular La Salle uniform. Students not dressed for the theme day or
in their regular La Salle uniform will receive a referral for a dress code violation. Thursday's theme of shirt and tie is NOT optional, as students and
staff will participate in Mass and appropriate attire is required. Students who dress in the theme earn a point for their class to add to their class
totals at the end of the week, they need to check in with the senior leaders in the morning in the courtyard entrance to earn points.

¢ Thursday - shirt, tie, belt and dress pants for Mass, must be worn all day
¢ Friday - class colors on top, sweats or unifom pants on bottom, Lancer Day Games
o Freshmen - red
o Sophomores - black
o Juniors - white
o Seniors - jerseys

COVID-19 vaccine clinic date change - 2/7

Due to the expected inclement weather, we have changed the date of the COVID-19 vaccine clinic to Monday, February 7, 2022, for students and
staff. If you replied yes to the survey earlier this month you should have already received the permission slip via email. Please return the slip by
Monday morning at 8:00 a.m to Mrs. Goeppinger, if your son will be receiving the vaccine during the clinic at school. Verbal permission will
not be accepted.

We're hiring!
We are seeking candidates to fulfill the following positions:

¢ Director of Advancement
e Long-term substitute teacher candidates

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ik=fc7cc6d789&view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-f%3A1723682774522448276%7Cmsg-f%3A17236827745224...
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Please visit our website for more information and instructions to apply.
Stanley's Drivers Training
Each year La Salle partners with Stanley's Drivers Training to offer driver's education classes onsite after school. Classes run for two weeks

Monday-Thursday. The cost of the class is $495 which includes in-car instruction. All classes will be in room 207. To register or for more
information, please visit their website or call 513-245-9900.

The class dates are:

® February 7-10 & 14-17
e April 4-7 & 11-13 (no class on April 14 due to Holy Thursday)

= Keademics

ACT Prep Course

On Tuesday, March 15, 2022, La Salle juniors will be taking an official, state-funded ACT provided through the State of Ohio in conjunction

with the ACT organization. The results of this test can be submitted with students’ college applications in their senior year. Students may choose to
take additional ACT tests outside of the March 16 date. Students will need to pay the $60 registration fee for any additional tests. The $60 fee for the
test is without the writing/essay portion, which most universities do not require.

Though it is never required for testing, La Salle is offering an ACT Prep Course prior to the March 15 ACT. Test preparation is no different than any
other skill: the more the student intently learns and practices, the better the student should become. Our approach involves testing, skills review,
problem-solving concepts and strategies and practice materials.

The course will consist of six sessions from 3:15 - 5:45 pm on Tuesday afternoons:

® February 8
* February 15
* February 22
e March1

e March 8

Please note the date and time changes for the sessions as well as the test dates. These sessions are intended to prepare the students for the

ACT on March 15, 2022, as well as for future ACTs. The course cost is $385 which includes the textbook. Registration information for the course
is available. As of February 1, 2022, the fee is still $385 but will not include the textbook. Questions or concerns, please contact Kathy Moroney.
Students who have previously taken the course are reminded that they may attend all or some of the sessions with no additional fees.

BDK Fund scholarship applications - due by 2/28
It's that time of year again! The BDK Fund is now accepting scholarship applications for the 2022-23 academic year. Newly-accepted and returning
high school students are eligible to apply for The BDK Scholars Program with scholarships starting at $1000. They are seeking students who are

passionate about community service and who are in need of fulfilling their financial obligation to their high school. Students interested in applying
should apply here. Applications must be submitted prior to February 28, 2022. Scholarships awarded this spring are intended to support a student’s
2022-2023 tuition. Applicants will be notified of their application status by March 31, 2022.

Student survey launching - 2/7

The Student ViewPOINT Survey launches on Monday, Febraury 7, 2022. The survey will allow students to give their imput
regarding the cafeteria food and service. Students will be able to scan a QR code at La Salle in the cafeteria or on the digital
boards beginning February 7, 2022 to take the survey.

Pethletics

Basketball

February 4 - at Elder, 4:30 pm freshmen, 6:00 pm JV, 7:30 pm varsity, theme for students is LUMBERJACK

February 5 - vs. Purcell Marian at La Salle, 4:30 pm freshmen, 6:00 pm JV, 7:30 pm varsity - SENIOR NIGHT, theme for students is BLACKOUT
February 8 - vs. McNicholas at La Salle, 4:30 pm freshmen, 6:00 pm JV, 7:30 pm varsity, theme for students is BUSINESS CASUAL

Wrestling

February 2 - GCL Meet at Moeller 5:30 pm JV, 6:30 pm varsity
February 3 - GCL Meet at St. Xavier 5:30 pm JV, 6:30 pm varsity
February 5 - at Little Miami, JV

Bowling

February 4 - GCL Quad Match at Western Bowl, 7:00 pm varsity

February 6 -Blue vs. Gold at Poelking, 10:45 am Varsity

February 7 - vs. Northwest at Northwest Lanes 4:00 pm JV/varsity - SENIOR DAY

Track and Field

Congratulations to the following student athletes who took first place at the indoor track meet on January 28, 2022, at Mt. St. Joseph University:
Koy Beasley - 1st place 60 M Dash 6.95 seconds

Timiko Jackson - 1st place 200M Dash, 23.66 seconds

Donivan Stinson - 1st place 400m Race, 54.54 seconds

Reserve your seat at Camelot Auction - 2/26
Camelot Auction is less than a month away on Saturday, February 26, 2022. Tickets are selling fast, so be sure to reserve yours ASAP! The fun
begins at 5:30 pm and goes until midnight with a delicious dinner, games and an entertaining live auction. We are putting on the glitz and glamour

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ik=fc7cc6d789&view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-f%3A1723682774522448276%7Cmsg-f%3A17236827745224 ... 2/4
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with a roaring twenties theme. You don’t have to dress as flapper or gangster, but it would be the bee’s knees if you did! Reserve your seat here. Contact
Karen Orth at korth@lasallehs.net or 513-741-2385 with questions.

T Campus Mimstry

Eucharistic Adoration sign up - 2/18

Campus Ministry is holding Eucharistic Adoration in the St. John Baptist de La Salle Chapel on Friday, February 18 from 7:45 am to 3:15 pm.
Time slots are 45 - 60 minutes depending on the time of day. We are asking for a couple of adult volunteers in each time slot. Volunteers who
participate in the adoration will spend time with Jesus and pray for our La Salle community. Religion classes will be participating in adoration
throughout the day so volunteers will not be in the chapel alone. To sign up for a volunteer time, please click here. If you have any questions about
adoration or volunteering, please contact Angie Frigge at afrigge@lasallehs.net.

Annual Men's Conference - 4/2

All men - students, alumni, parents, uncles and grandparents are invited to participate in the 2022 Cincinnati Men's Catholic Conference on
Saturday, April 2, 2022. This conference is intended for all men, no matter where you are in your religious journey or what faith you identify
with. Speakers include Jim Caviezel, Raymond Arroyo, Bishop John C. Iffert and Luke Fickell.

Service hours
Students are reminded to complete the Christian Service Hours paper form by the Campus Ministry Office or the online form for any Christian
service performed in your community. If you know of other service opportunities for students, please contact Angie Frigge at afrigge@]lasallehs.net

ﬂh\ La salle Parent Counell

Mother-Son Euchre tournament 2/6

The 2022 LPC Mother-Son Euchre Tournament is Sunday, February 6 from 2:00 - 6:00pm, in the cafeteria. This is a friendly,
non-elimination tournament and a great way to spend some time having fun with your son. All euchre experience levels are welcome. The cost is
$20 per mother/son team.

Mom can't make it? No problem! Grandma, an aunt or an adult sister would also make a great teammate! For more information and to register
click here. Registration is due by February 3.

83 Nurse's Otce

COVID-19 new guidelines
New guidance from the Ohio Department of Health and the Hamilton County Public Health Department brings new changes to our COVID-19
policy yet again. Under the new guidance, all positive cases are still to be reported to school and in turn, we will report them to the HCPH.

Each case will be traced at school and a student’s individual teachers (whose classes are affected by the case) will be notified by the nurse. In turn, those
teachers will notify the students in a particular bell, that a case of COVID-19 was reported in their class.

If a student has a home or social exposure, they will follow the Mask to Stay/Test to Play policy.

If your son knows he was exposed through school or a school-related activity, please call the nurse for instruction on the Mask to Stay/Test to Play Policy.
You can learn more online at: https://coronavirus.ohio.gov/static/responsible/schools/k-12-schools-quarantine-alternative.pdf. The new guidance can
be found online at: https://odh.ohio.gov/static/docs/memo-contact-tracing-final-012622.pdf

Since we are not tracing individuals, please remember it is very important to keep your son home if he is not feeling well, monitor for symptoms of
COVID-19 and get him tested. This is especially important if he is on a team or involved in an extracurricular club. Find more information about
symptoms online at: https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/symptoms-testing/symptoms.html

Any student always has the option of wearing a mask anytime on any day. We encourage the use of hand sanitizer, which is available in all classrooms,
in the hallway and in restrooms.

Case numbers still will be visible on our COVID-19 dashboard on our website.

Hoxworth Annual Blood Drive - 2/15

Don't forget to sign up for the Hoxworth Annual Blood Drive held February 15, 2022, in the Alumni Heritage Room from 8:00 am to 2:00 pm.
Students and parents are invited to donate. Students will receive one white service hour for their donation. We can earn $500 for La Salle with our
donations! To sign up, please visit this link. You must be 16 years old or older to donate. If you are 16 you must return the permission slip to
Mrs. Geoppinger. Please review the eligibility criteria here.

3 Pride of La salle

Winter band dance - 2/18

Marching band and spring ensemble students are invited to attend the winter dance on February 18, 2022, from 7:00 - 10:00 pm. The dance will
be held in the band room. Dress is casual, but there is a "thrifted prom" theme if students would like to participate. There is no cost to attend. Students
are asked to bring the following to share:

* Freshmen and eighth graders - disposable paper goods (utensils, plates, cups, napkins, etc.)
e Sophomores - drinks (water, pop, juice)

e Juniors/seniors - snack (chips, fruit snacks, fruit/veggies, etc)

Students should contact Ms. Morgan or Ariel Swanson with any questions.

February open hours
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Have you had an opportunity to see our fantastic new items yet? We have fleece vests and jackets, new ladies tops and we have added items to the
clearance rack! We will be open on :

¢ Tuesdays in February from 10:00 am - 2:00 pm
¢ February 8 from 5:00 - 7:00 pm
¢ February 17 from 3:00 - 5:00 pm

Our store has moved to its permanent location, attached to the Alumni Heritage Room. Please use the courtyard entrance and enter under the red
awning. We are also open by appointment. Please contact Emily Brichant to schedule an appointment.

Orders ready for pickup
The following orders are ready for pick-up in the main office. Orders can be picked up Monday - Friday, 7:30 am - 3:00 pm.

® Jayla Dixon

® Anthony Lavagna

® Mason Mattingly

® Donna Murphy

® Natasha Sanabria-Quintero
® Andy Smith

® Austina Smith

® Brady Tiller

}\Jﬂ Vocdl Ensemble

Vocal Ensemble continues to prepare for Normandy trip

We hope you have seen the exciting media coverage and announcements that our Vocal Ensemble has been invited to sing in Normandy for the D-Day
memorial parade. Students are working hard as they learn new songs and have started preparing for the trip during rehearsals! This trip will also be
an incredible historical and educational experience for our students and the 12 alumni joining them on the trip. We are extremely honored and proud
to represent our veterans, our La Sallian families and the United States of America with this special invitation. We are thankful to the veterans of our
VAD assembly for nominating us and for the support of our La Salle families.

We are still accepting donations to offset the costs for our young men going to France. The cost per student is $5,000 and we need your help to
offset their costs through donations. If you would like to donate, please visit our website.

Quick Links

student & parent resources

unsubscribe

= SmirrRescH

AR ave Wic

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ik=fc7cc6d789&view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-f%3A1723682774522448276%7Cmsg-f%3A17236827745224 ... 4/4



